African Physical Society
President
Professor Francis Allotey
P. O. Box 197
Legon-Accra
Ghana

Mulhouse, 8 January 2010

Dear Professor Allotey,

The European Physical Society welcomes without reservation the creation of the African Physical Society. The EPS President, Professor Maciej Kolwas from the Polish Academy of Sciences would like to extend his personal congratulations to the founders of the African Physical Society for their vision and hard work in making your society a reality.

Regional physical societies, like the APS and the EPS play an important role in coordinating common initiatives in many scientific activities that benefit from international cooperation: conferences, education, publication and communication. These societies also channel input into science policy debates by federating common viewpoints from its members.

The European Physical Society wishes the African Physical Society success in its mission and looks forward to our future collaboration.

Best regards,

David LEE,

EPS Secretary General

Maciej KOLWAS, EPS President

Maciej Wolver

European Physical Society

6 rue des Frères Lumière F-68200 Mulhouse, France

tel/fax: +33 389 329 440 / 449 website: www.eps.org

registered association